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We had an apartment renova�on project where we terminated our engagement, due to the 
restric�ons placed around Class 2 buildings. The act was introduced part way through the project, 
with no clear instruc�on or guidance as to how this effected interior designers. Interior designers 
have had to navigate and interpret the act themselves, and in the end the client and us decided that 
we would part ways, so that they could work with a prac��oner who was able to register the designs 
on the planning portal, and hence avoid double fees. 

 

We have since been approached to provide fees for similar projects, which we have done however 
have advised that the client would also need to engage an architect or building designer as well as us 
in order to obtain approvals, allowing for an addi�onal 20K-30K in consultancy fees, hence making 
the project unfeasible. 

 

We also regularly turn down opportuni�es to quote given the class 2 building and approval process. 

 

As a small business, this is a large por�on of poten�al revenue we have had to walk away from. 


